

GLENWOOD SCHOOL

Washington Road, Emsworth, Hampshire. PO10 7NN

Tel: 01243 373120

Headteacher: Mrs J Payne BSc (Hons), NPQH E-mail adminoffice@glenwood.hants.sch.uk

3rd February 2022

Dear Parents/Carers

CULTURAL CAPITAL DAY - POLAND - THURSDAY 10TH FEBRUARY 2022

I am delighted to inform you that we will be hosting our next Cultural Capital Day in school on Thursday 10th February. We have chosen this country in honour of one of our year 10 pupils who is Polish - we hope it will be a great opportunity to learn more about his country. Staff will be working together to create a fun and engaging day of learning for all pupils with the aim to develop their awareness and knowledge of another country and culture.

We will be offering the pupils an exciting day which will include Ringnetball and Kapella, folk art paper cutting, learning the Polish language and food tasting. Most importantly we will encourage all pupils to reflect upon what they have learnt about the country and its diverse culture.

Pupils will need to wear clothing suitable for taking part in sport and I would like to encourage pupils to wear one or both colours of the Polish national flag (red and white). A traditional Polish meal of breaded chicken and potato rosti (like a hash brown) will be available at lunchtime as part of our school lunch menu. Pupils are also invited to find and share an interesting fact about Poland – the quirkier the better – each tutor group will vote for their favourite which will then be shared with the rest of the school. Tutors will ensure all pupils are made aware of the day and the changes to their normal routine in advance.

I hope that the day will be interesting for everyone and if you have any further questions please do not hesitate to get in touch.

Yours faithfully

Mrs J Schmidschneider Art Teacher & Cultural Capital Day Co-ordinator jenny.schmidschneider@glenwood.hants.sch.uk







